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M ark (not his real name) is 50. He is a chronic 
alcoholic with many physical problems, including 

a heart condition.  Mark was evicted from a hostel in 
the summer.  He was found by passers-by lying on the 
pavement, holding his chest and breathing heavily.  
An ambulance was called and, because of St Martins’ 
close working arrangements with ambulance service 
our outreach team was notified. 
 
After an “on the spot” assessment the ambulance 
agreed to take Mark to Bishopbridge House.  Our 
outreach team talked to the local authority Mark came 
from.  Within 2 hours of being found Mark was being 
taken to suitable temporary accommodation provided 
by that local authority (whilst they investigated 
whether he was “unintentially homeless”). 
 
St Martins provided Mark with food and bedding so 
that he would be as comfortable as possible upon 
arrival at his temporary new home. 

D uncan (not his real name) comes from Norwich 
but his mother lives in a Hostel in London.  

Duncan continually moved between the two cities. 
 
The street outreach team found Duncan sleeping 
rough on a number of occasions and a preliminary 
assessment concluded he had mental health issues 
probably stemming from childhood traumas.  He also 
had substance misuse issues - mainly alcohol. 
 
Finding a bed for Duncan at Bishopbridge House 
proved not to be a solution and he did not settle.  He 
was evicted for violent and disruptive behaviour and 
soon after this was returned to prison.  St Martins kept 
in touch with Duncan and after his release he was 
found a bed in one of the Trust’s shared houses. 
 
With regular support from the Trust Duncan is finally 
settled with some hope for the future. 

So many stories...here are just two 



Gift Aid Declaration Form  
Title: 

Home address: 

Postcode: 

Please treat the enclosed gift of £                                                            as a Gift Aid donation.         cheque:          cash: 

 

I confirm I have paid or will pay an amount of Income Tax and/or Capital Gains Tax for the current tax year (6 April to 5 April) that is at least equal 
to the amount of tax that all the charities and Community Amateur Sports Clubs (CASCs) that I donate to will reclaim on my gifts for the current tax 
year.  I understand that other taxes such as VAT and Council Tax do not qualify.  I understand the charity will reclaim 25p of tax on every £1 that I 
have given.  Please notify St Martins Housing Trust if you: 
 

¶ Want to cancel this declaration or prefer to be removed from our mailing list please contact us. 

¶ Change your name or home address. 

¶ No longer pay sufficient tax on your income and/or capital gains. 

¶ When complete please include your donation and return it to the address overleaf.  
 

Email address: 

 

Thank you for your commitment to homeless people in Norwich and Norfolk 

Forename (s):                                                               Surname: 

Signature:                                                                                                    Date: 

  

W hat will you remember about 2016?  
Political turmoil?  The skill of your 

favourite Olympian?  A rather nice summer in 
Norfolk?  Norwich City being relegated from 
the Premiership?  Or perhaps a much more 
personal life event – a marriage, a death, a 
birth, an illness? 

On top of the increasingly hectic lives led by 
ourselves and those around us we have so 
much in the modern world to fascinate and 
appal us...or simply to distract us.  Against 
all this noise you may have noticed the slow 
but relentless rise in the number of rough 
sleepers on the streets of Norwich…or you 
may not.. 

St Martins sails into 2017 (with your help) 
The turn of the year is a good time for 
reflection.   
 

If you would like to support the work of St 
Martins we would be pleased to receive a 
donation from you, your community group or 
congregation this Christmas.  In return we 
pledge to keep all our donors up to date with 
the work of the charity. 
 

Completion by an individual donor of the Gift 
Aid form helps us reclaim an additional 25% 
from the Government.. 
 

  Thank you 
 

 

    

Colin Bland,  

Chair of Trustees 

 

 

Ken Loach liked your Tweet  
#IDanielBlake is not only a touching story     
but a true reflection of homelessness 
causes which is why we need charities like 
@SMHT_Norwich 

St Martins Housing Trust 


